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Paul Gardner, Editor 10 February 1965 VolII-No 8

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT - Very Rev. John Paul Cadden »

& ather Cadden spoke at a luncheon meeting of the Executive Committee of the California
College and University Faculty Association-at San Diego State College today. The topic
of his talk was '"The University of San Diego; Its Plans, Programs, and Relationship to
San Diego State College." A question and answer period was a feature of the program.

‘One. of the professors present at the meeting said it would be very desirable for profes-

sors in one discipline to meet their colleagues from the University of San Diego and
exchange ideas.

. "OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS & RECORDS - Mr. Irving W. Parker

To this date, (Februaf&), the Office of Admiésions reports that a'lrhbsvt'ﬁ;v'i’ée“ as many
applications have been received as compared to the same date last year. The;’e has also

been a substantial increase in SAT board scores received this year.
- d ok ok ok ok ok ok .

Starting Wednesday, February 10, Mr. Parker will start his annual visitation to the
25 local high schools. (Ed.note: It appears that the recruiting program is bringing
the desired results. ) : 3 :

DIRECTOR OF SCHOOL RELATIONS - Rev. I. Brent Eagen _

The Speakers Bureau of the College for Men and College for Vomen, at‘:égrﬁpanied by
Fr. Eagen, is currently visiting Newman Centers and Parish High Schools of Rehgmn

throughout the diocese to acquaint students with the Umversﬂ:y of San D1ego.
7 %ok % ok sk oSk ok

Father Eagen and Mr. Rob1n Schmidt of Phillips-Ramsey Pubhc Relatlons Firm attenced
the convention of the American College Public Relations Association held at the Hotel
Del Coronado last week. A highlight of the convention was an address by Mr. Thomas
Jordan of University of San Francisco entitled, '"How Private Are Private Funds'. ' Mr.
Jordan suggested that the state colleges and universities supported by taxation should
think of charging tuition before seekmg private funds for supplemental support.

% ok %k %k sk ok ok & :
Dean Parker and Father Eagen met with admissions officers and directors of recruit-
ment from all the Catholic colleges in Southern California on February 3 in Santa Ana.
This was the first meeting of its kind.. This group plans to host the same personnel
from all 13 Catholic colleges and universities in California some time in May. The
purpose of the meeting will be to coordinate and improve recruiting procedures, as
well as to study admission standards among the various schools.

oy g




DEPARTMENT OF SPEECH & DRAMATIC ARTS - Rev. John H. Cloonan

The annual passion play, Dowsett's '"The Betrayal', is already in active rehearsal in
Room 208. The two prime leads are played by Hubert Fontaine as Caiaphas and Philip.
Bolles as Pontius Pilate. Second lead parts are acted by James Molkenburr as Nicodemus,
Kathleen Zaworski as Claudia, and Victor Peri as Gratus. Dates for production in More
Hall are: Friday, April 2, Saturday, April 3, and Sunday, April 4. Mr. Donald Ernst,
Chairman of the English Department, is assisting Father Cloonan in this year's work of
directing the passion drama. '

SUCE - e e P S
The annual Demosthenian: Contest in original oratory will occur on Saturday, March 6,
~in More Hall Auditorium. This performance, which is scheduled for 8:00 P. M., will
be sponsored and conducted by the Alcala Gaveliers, our forensics club,

Mr. Fred Sanders,' a graduate student in speech arts at San Diego State College, will be
aiding Mr. Eugene Bambic in forensics act1v1t1es th1s semester, _esoemally the U. S. D.
Forensics Team.

With the possibility of adding Mr. Sanders to our departmental staff next fall extra
courses are anticipated: World Theater, Wworld Oratory, Phonetics, Speech Correction,
and Semantics. Such an addition would enable us to offer a majotr in the field of speech.

ALCALA GUILD

Mrs. Audrey Curran, wife of Judge Robert O. Curran, was guest spedker at a recent
meeting of the Alcala Guild. Mrs. Curran, a member of the San Diego Orchid Grower,
Association, used orchids from her home garden and hot house to demonstrate to Gullt.
members the intricacies involved in fashioning corsages. "

Mmes. John F. O'Donnell and John L, Wilper presided at the $9cia1 hour.

SOCIETY FOR ADVANCEMENT OF MANAGEMENT

In a joint luncheon in the U.S. Grant Hotel of the San Diego Chamber o0f Commerce and

the Society for Advancement of Management on January 22, Dr. Henry Singer, inter-
national director of the latter organization, spoke on '"Changing Requirements for Managers
in the 1970's'". An editorial on his speech appeared in the San Diego Union on January 23.

Among the subjects discussed were the effects of automation, which are both good and
bad; the enormous need for expansion of cap1ta1 outlays; the 1ncrease in leisure time;
the necessity for catering to the needs of young families which are growing rapidly;
the importance of senior citizens especially due to retirement pension plans and private
investing and the tie~in between science and management.

One of the big impacts on education Singer predicted would be that it will be a continuing
process among schools, homes and communities with an 1ncrease in the number of year
around schools and perhaps less formal educatlon

With a prediction of 250 million people in the United States by 1980 and a prediction of‘
longer life for mhost all, some of the problems sounded rather awesome. All the univer-
sities in the area had representatives. Mr. and Mrs. Harold Dermody represented USD,

i




The school chapter added 16 new members this semester. Their first meeting will be

in Room 207 on Thursday, February 11. Mr. Paul Alvard, a management consultant to
the San Diego Employer's Association, will be the speaker. Refreshments will be served.
Faculty is welcome. :

PSYCHOLOGY CLUB

Dr. Chet Pierce, psychiatrist from University of Oklahoma Medical School, will talk
on '"Sleep and Dreams'. All students and faculty are invited to attend. Dr. Pierce has
appeared here before and was well received. The meeting will be held Monday, Febru-—
ary 15, at noon in Room 207.

HOSPITAL ACCOUNTING & MANAGEMENT

The proposed courses '"Hospital Accounting' and '""Principles of Hospital Organization
and Management' for the summer term 1965 have been well received by potential
students. The faculty should be advised that both these courses are to be offered in our
summer program. (Ed.note: Mr. Fargo informs me that only University of California,
Berkeley, offers these courses on the west coast - which certainly should speak well
for our institution. )

SUGGESTION - FOR ACTION

Why not have an overall committee for the whole University of San Diego to sponsor and
coordinate cultural and social events for th the whole university ? - What do you thmk"
Let's share our mutual advantages! ;

LITURGICAL LAMENT
THE UPDATED CHURCH

Liatin's gone -

Peace is too .
Singin', and shoutin'
From every pew.

Altar's turned round
Priest is too
Commentator's yellin'
Page twenty two.

Communion rail's goin'
Stand up straight
Kneelin' suddenly
Went outta date.

Processions are formin'
In every aisle
Salvation's organized

." Single file.

Rosary's out

Psalms are in ;| .
Hardly ever hear
A word against sin.

. Listen to the Lector .
‘Hear how he reads

Please stop rattlin'
Them rosary beads.

Padre's looking 6uzz1€'eé e

Doesn't know his part

Used to know the whole deal

In Latin by heart.

I hope all changes

Are just about done

That they don't drop Bingo
Before I've won.

.
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THE EMERGING LAYMAN

The Layman's emerging

- Who let him.out? :
He's going to cause confusion
Without any doubt.

He's going to start checking
If things are all right, -

He may even wonder

'If Father's real bright.

Who taught that chap

To pray out loud?

He was easier to handle
In 2 nice quiet crowd.

Someone grab his missal,
Swine his hymn book too.
Nudge him off the lectern
Back into the pew.

Submerge that layman,

Lower the boom. o v

We'll have this church again’ 2 b ’

Quiet as a TOMB. e .

MISCELLANEQOUS

As a matter of courtesy and...... let's be more professional here at the College for:

Men......erase our blackboards before we leave the classroom.
% % ok ok % %k %

Saturday Night - BASKETBALL

Our crosstown rival is the opponent - California Western University..... be there!!
& ok k% % kK

Let There Be Light

Channel 8, Sunday, February 21 - Father McDonnell and our Collegé for Men Glee Club
will appear. The hour.....10:00 a.m. VWatch for them!




	Faculty and Staff News Bulletin [1965, Vol. 2 No. 8]
	Digital USD Citation

	tmp.1715729057.pdf.1hNQH

